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REQUEST TO MAKE A PRESENTATION IN SUPPORT OF OPG'S RENEWAL OF THE 

DNNP PRSL [PULIC HEARING 2021-H-04]. 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

On behalf of USNC-Power, I request the opportunity to make an oral presentation in 

support of the upcoming CNSC license renewal Hearing for OPG’s DNNP PRSL [Public 

Hearing 2021-H-04].   

USNC-Power strongly supports the OPG renewal application and would like to 

demonstrate industry support by publicly stating our reasons for importance of the 

renewal of the DNNP site preparation license. As the vendor for the Micro Modular 

Reactor™ (MMR™) and equal partner with OPG in the Global First Power Project, we have 

firsthand knowledge of the safety culture, competence, and professionalism of the 

approach OPG staff, seconded into GFP, in the daily execution of their duties.  

USNC is impressed with how rapidly and profoundly OPG staff, seconded into GFP, have 

embraced the concept of new nuclear generation and Small Modular Reactors (SMR) into 

their thinking and approach to future new builds. Based on our current working 

partnership with OPG and their track record of the successful operation of their fleet of 

CANDU plants, we fully support the DNNP license renewal. 

USNC and OPG share a passionate belief that new nuclear build is an invaluable tool to be 

used in fighting the climate change crisis. SMRs typically exhibit enhanced levels of safety 

by, for example, the inclusion of inherent and passive features and should definitely be 

considered. 

USNC-Power follows the work OPG has completed on the DNNP PSRL to help our team 

learn as we support GFP’s application. Our team notes that OPG has studiously honored 

the commitments made in the DNNP EA and documented in the “Darlington New Nuclear 

Project Commitments Report”. OPG has renewed planning for potential new nuclear 
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power development at the DNNP site to support the achievement of the Canadian federal 

government goal of net-zero by 2050.  

Based on the contribution of nuclear to clean energy and observations on working with 

OPG in GFP, we request for an oral intervention to support the DNNP site license renewal 

be considered. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Mr. Mark Mitchell  

President of USNC Power  
mark.mitchell@usnc.com 
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